
JENKINS CUMBERLAND PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH
P.O. BOX 518 -NOLENSVILLE, TN 37135      776-2339

WEB PAGE:  www.jenkinscp.org.  E-MAIL ADDRESS:  jenkinscp@yahoo.com.
LARRY GUIN, PASTOR     PASTOR’S CELL 668-5236     CHURCH FAX:  776-3520

LARRY GUIN, PASTOR                                JIM BAKER, WORSHIP LEADER 8:00 AM
SAM SUDDARTH, MUSIC LEADER                                   RHETT BRYAN, WORSHIP LEADER 10:15 AM
JULIE BIRDSONG, MUSIC DIRECTOR & PIANIST        

ORDER OF THE SERVICE
JUNE 5, 2005                                THIRD SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST          COLOR: WHITE
Our purpose is to glorify God the Father, Son, and Holy Spirit, by sharing Jesus, as Savior and
Lord and helping people trust Him through WORSHIP, CHRISTIAN EDUCATION, OUTREACH,
FELLOWSHIP, and SERVICE TO OTHERS.

WE GATHER IN JESUS NAME
PRELUDE, LIGHTING OF THE CANDLES

“WE ENTER INTO GOD’S GATES WITH THANKSGIVING 
                                               AND INTO HIS COURTS WITH PRAISE”          from Psalms 100

WE SHARE COMMON CONCERNS
WELCOME, RECOGNIZING FIRST TIME VISTORS  
ANNOUNCEMENTS – (SEE BULLETIN INSERTS) & *RITUAL OF REGISTRATION – 
          Please sign the attendance register and pass it to other people in the pew with you. 
PRAYER/PRAISE REQUESTS – 
          Write on pew card and place in offering plate to be added to insert next week

WE PAUSE FOR A MOMENT OF SILENT PRAYER BEFORE WE BEGIN
OUR WORSHIP OF GOD   (PLEASE BOW YOUR HEADS)

WE OFFER PRAISE TO GOD
CHORAL OPENING (10:15)              “Bless His Holy Name”     No.  13
     
CALL TO WORSHIP                
         (We are here to give glory and honor and praise to God our heavenly Father and 
          Jesus our Savior through song, prayer, giving, speaking, hearing and responding.)
Leader:  You servants of God, praise God’s name!
People: Blessed be God’s name from this time forth and for evermore!  

From the rising of the sun to its setting, we shall praise God’s name! 
Leader: Let us in Christ give God the Glory.

*HYMN OF PRAISE                           “Praise Him!  Praise Him!”              No. 106
*PRAYER OF PRAISE AND ADORATION          
*THE LORD’S PRAYER               UNISON

WE EXPRESS OUR FAITH IN GOD
STATEMENT OF FAITH--IN UNISON    “The Apostles’ Creed”                               No. 716
GLORIA PATRI  No. 622

https://www.cmd2pdf.com


HYMN               “O That Will Be Glory”                          No. 539

SPECIAL MUSIC                 “Wade in the Water”           
    Choir
 

CHILDREN’S TIME (10:15)     
Andrea Barnes     
    (No Children’s Church -Children will remain in sanctuary on Communion Sunday)

WE EXPRESS THANKS TO GOD
OFFERTORY SENTENCE                                  1 Corinthians15:58 NIV
     “Therefore, my dear brothers, stand firm.  Let nothing move you.  Always give yourselves
      fully to the work of the Lord, because you know that your labor in the Lord is not in vain." 
OFFERTORY
*THE DOXOLOGY (No. 625) and PRESENTATION OF OUR TITHES AND OFFERINGS

WE CELEBRATE THE SACRAMENTS OF THE LORD’S SUPPER
WORDS OF INSTITUTION
INVITATION TO THE TABLE
PRAYER OF THANKSGIVING
OFFERING THE BREAD & CUP
COMMUNION OF THE PEOPLE

WE HEAR GOD’S WORD
SCRIPTURE LESSON                                               Matthew 13:1-23 NIV
SERMON                                                 “Seeds & Soils”                 Pastor Larry
Guin    

  WE RESPOND TO GOD’S   WORDS
*HYMN                                             “Near to the Heart of God”                 

No. 497
 

WE GO FORTH SERVING GOD
*BENEDICTION – (Blessing)    
*CHORUS (10:15)                       “The Lord Bless You and Keep You”

No. 607  
*PASSING THE BLESSING
*POSTLUDE

*PLEASE STAND WHERE THIS MARK APPEARS
**EVERYONE PLEASE REGISTER, PLEASE PASS PAD TO LATE COMERS AND 
ASK THEM TO REGISTER.  PLEASE MAKE SURE ANY NEWCOMERS SIGN THE LIST.

10:15 am – We have childcare available for Infants to age 2 and Toddlers 2 to 4.
We also have Children’s Church for 5th grade and younger. (Children remain in sanctuary
through the children’s message.)  Children stay in regular worship on Sundays when we do



not have Children’s Church, such as when we celebrate communion or on days we have special
programs.   
      

WELCOME ** A very SPECIAL WELCOME is extended to each of you
who are visiting with us today.  We appreciate you being here. Do come again.

INFANT / TODDLER NURSERY: Nancy Suddarth
LAST SUNDAY ATTENDANCE: 5TH Sunday Breakfast 85; Worship: 8 am – 50+8; 10:15 – 72
DUTY ELDER FOR THIS WEEK: June 5 - 11 * Steve Allemore
DUTY ELDER FOR NEXT WEEK: June 12 - 18 * Paul Campbell

** Week of June 5, 2005  **
TODAY 8:00 & 10:15 am Worship Services  - Communion

9:00 am Sunday School
           June 5-10th Sr. High Camp (Entering grade 10, 11, 12, and freshmen in college) 

5:30 pm Choir Practice
MONDAY   June 6-10th 9am -12pm Vacation Bible School

7:00 pm Aerobics
TUESDAY 6:00 am Men at Prayer
WEDNESDAY      Retirees Outing

6:40 pm Wednesday Night Bible Study
THURSDAY 7:00 pm Aerobics 
SATURDAY          10:00 am  Sallye Bohanan Memorial Service at Belmont Church on 16th Ave.
NEXT SUNDAY      8:00 & 10:15 am Worship Services – Children’s Sunday

HAPPY JUNE BIRTHDAY TO: Kerry Mattox Sr., Joy Wilker and Lauren Rippy on the 1st;
Kathleen Waggoner on the 3rd; Chris Eckert on the 4th 
HAPPY JUNE WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES TO:  Gene and Dot Samples on the 2nd; 
Chris and Debra Eckert on the 4th  

If your name is not on our birthday or anniversary list or if we have printed an error, 
please call the church office at 776-2339 and let us know.     

Events for Jenkins C. P. Youth

Jr. & Sr. High – Tuesday, June 21st Nashville Shores
    We will meet at church at 9:00am.  Bring $19.95 and money for lunch.  If we have ten or more
    people in our group, the price will drop by $5.00 per youth, so INVITE YOUR FRIENDS!

2005 Church Camp  (See Susan Groce for details / registration forms available from office)
June 12–17 Junior High Camp (Entering 7th, 8th, and 9th grade)
June 19-24 Junior Camp (Entering 4th, 5th, and 6th grade)  



        Cost of Jr. High and Junior camps are $150.00 registered after May 31st.  The church pays half.

July 10th – 15th * CPYC, at NaCoMe, for those entering grades 10, 11, 12, and College
Freshmen.  Registration must be postmarked by June 22.  Cost $295.00.  (The church pays half.)   
No registrations can be accepted postmarked after June 22nd.  See Susan if you wish to register.

Our Daily Bread for June, July, & August are now available.

Matthew 13:1-23 NIV
   1That same day Jesus went out of the house and sat by the lake. 2Such large
crowds gathered around him that he got into a boat and sat in it, while all the
people stood on the shore. 3Then he told them many things in parables, saying:
"A farmer went out to sow his seed. 4As he was scattering the seed, some fell
along the path, and the birds came and ate it up. 5Some fell on rocky places,
where it did not have much soil. It sprang up quickly, because the soil was
shallow. 6But when the sun came up, the plants were scorched, and they
withered because they had no root. 7Other seed fell among thorns, which grew
up and choked the plants. 8Still other seed fell on good soil, where it produced a
crop—a hundred, sixty or thirty times what was sown. 9He who has ears, let him
hear." 
    10The disciples came to him and asked, "Why do you speak to the people in
parables?" 
    11He replied, "The knowledge of the secrets of the kingdom of heaven has
been given to you, but not to them. 12Whoever has will be given more, and he
will have an abundance. Whoever does not have, even what he has will be
taken from him. 13This is why I speak to them in parables: 
   "Though seeing, they do not see; 
      though hearing, they do not hear or understand. 
14In them is fulfilled the prophecy of Isaiah: 
   " 'You will be ever hearing but never understanding; 
      you will be ever seeing but never perceiving. 
    15For this people's heart has become calloused; 
      they hardly hear with their ears, and they have closed their eyes. 
   Otherwise they might see with their eyes, hear with their ears, 
      understand with their hearts and turn, and I would heal them.' 
16But blessed are your eyes because they see, and your ears because they
hear. 17For I tell you the truth, many prophets and righteous men longed to see
what you see but did not see it, and to hear what you hear but did not hear it. 
    18"Listen then to what the parable of the sower means: 19When anyone
hears the message about the kingdom and does not understand it, the evil one
comes and snatches away what was sown in his heart. This is the seed sown
along the path. 20The one who received the seed that fell on rocky places is the
man who hears the word and at once receives it with joy. 21But since he has no
root, he lasts only a short time. When trouble or persecution comes because of
the word, he quickly falls away. 22The one who received the seed that fell
among the thorns is the man who hears the word, but the worries of this life and
the deceitfulness of wealth choke it, making it unfruitful. 23But the one who
received the seed that fell on good soil is the man who hears the word and
understands it. He produces a crop, yielding a hundred, sixty or thirty times what
was sown."



READER:  THE WORD OF GOD – FOR THE PEOPLE OF GOD
PEOPLE:   PRAISE BE TO GOD

Mark your calendars – dates to note

Sunday, Today 9:00am – Reminder -New Young Adult SS Class Begins

Monday, June 6 – Friday, June 10:  It’s Here! – It’s Time!  Children’s VBS 

     “Serengeti Trek------Where Kids Are Wild about God!”

     Don’t Miss!  Bible Studies, Games, Crafts, Music &
Refreshments!

 
Wednesdays, 6:40 pm Bible Study – “Planning for the Future”

Wednesday, June 8 - Retirees’ Outing   Call Kathleen Waggoner for details

Wednesday, June 8 – 6:30 pm 25th Anniversary Committee Meeting in Social Room.

Saturday, June 11, 7:00 am -- Men’s Fellowship Breakfast ** Please note that we will be 
meeting on second Saturday this month.  Members from the Lions Club will be joining us.

Sunday, June 12 at 10:00 -- There will be a meeting about the Moderators' reception 
in the kitchen following Sunday School. If you can help in any way please try to attend. 

Thanks Nancy Suddarth.

Tuesday, June 14, 9 am – 2pm – Summer Mother’s Day Out begins for six weeks.

Wednesday, June 15, 6 pm:  Sunday School Workshop with Rev. Joe Vickers
Leaders, teachers, and members of Adult Sunday School classes are invited to join us 
as we discuss ways to grow our classes and increase involvement in our Sunday School.

Saturday, June 18, 2005 --The Nolensville Parade and Lawn Festival sponsored by   
  Nolensville First United Methodist Church.  (Get ready to volunteer to help put together our 
  entry for a “float” for the parade.    We received second place trophy last year.)

Sunday, June 19, 8 – 9:30 am Youth Sponsored Breakfast (which happens to be Father’s Day) 
The youth will host a free will offering breakfast to help complete fundraising efforts 

for their mission trip to Denton, Texas.  You can eat after first service and
/or before Sunday School or grab it to go.  

Friday, June 24 – Saturday, June 25:  Grace Team Garage/Yard Sale
  To benefit the Columbia Mission Trip in September.  The cost of the mission trip will be around
  $3,000.00, so any help will be appreciated.  Anyone wishing to donate items to the sale and/or 



  need something picked up, please contact Sam Suddarth, Tracy or Kelli Spicer.

Monday, June 27 – Friday, July 1:  GENERAL ASSEMBLY MEETING, Franklin, TN
Wanted “Hosts and Hostesses” Monday through Friday

See Hospitality Sign-Up Sheet which will be passed around today.

Monday, June 27 – 7:30 pm Moderator’s Reception at Jenkins Church

our Prayer list / We leave names on for four weeks at a time.  If a name has been
removed and you wish to add them back on, please feel free to contact the office and/or list
names(s) on cards in pews and place in offering plate as originally done... 

5/1 Virginia Clark
   (aunt of Karen Hawkins) 
Ellen Crowther
 (mother of Julie Lucks)
Ed Collier
  (Gene Crawford)
Edna Miller
  (Sally Turko)
  5/4  Brenda Petty
Wanda Wintz & Family
 (co-worker of Susan Dornan)
Gary Bomar
Bertie Boyd
         (Allemore’s)
Unnamed Prayer Requests
Diane Howell
      (Harvey Naron)
5/08  Amber, Kevin & new
baby Alexandra Jade Roark

Daffy Self 
   (friend of Mike Bryan)
Family of Ron Sowell
    (Tusculum CP Church)
5/15  John & Alice Taylor
5/22 Ella Raines
 (grandmother of Pam Baker)
Joyce Barnes
      (Mother of Larry Barnes)
Sam Barker
     (Rhett & Amy Bryan)
Ruth Bowers
Bill & Vivian Hayes,   
  Minor & Connie Hayes
     (Marc & Rebecca Fielder)
5/23 Tee Henry 
      (mother of Teresa Shuler)
Family of Sallye Bohanan
5/26 Harry Banniza Jr.

    (brother of Jimmy Banniza)
Margaret Banniza
  (mother of Jimmy Banniza)
Freida Banniza
Family of Kasey Flanagan
(16 yr old godson of Jim Baker)
5/29 Angie Goodman
    (Gail Winnett)
Family of Norman Coffman
     (Alfred & Evelyn Bennett)
Family of Barbara Williams
        (Aunt of Jeremy Murphy)
Emma Murphy (grandmother
                    of Jeremy Murphy)
Joe Williams
  (friend of Mike Bryan)
Family of Bob Lasater
Jessica Cammuse
6/03 Grady Shotwell

Remember those who are homebound or in Nursing Homes
Remember in prayer Our Nation, Our Leaders, and Our Loved Ones

Continue to pray for our troops at home and abroad

- Using Our Gifts – 
Each of us may have hidden gifts and talents which we have never recognized, developed or
used.  God challenges us to recognize them, develop them and use them in our lives and in His
service.  Each one of us is a very important person to our Lord and an important part of the
church which is His body.  Let us “seek” our gifts and joyfully put our gifts to use for our Lord.

We invite you to consider being part of the music and worship ministry at Jenkins. There are no
auditions – all are welcome.  Rehearsals are on Sunday evenings at 5:30 in the Sanctuary.  Use
your musical gifts and plan to join us at the next rehearsal.

Committee and Session meetings for June will be held at the call of chairperson.



Today we celebrate the Sacrament of Communion
Come and partake not because you must, but because you may.

Come to testify not that you are righteous,
but that you sincerely love our Lord Jesus Christ, and desire to be His true disciple.

Come, not because you are strong, but because you are weak;
not because you have any claim on heaven’s rewards,

but because in your frailty and sin you stand in constant need of heaven’s mercy and help.
Come, not to express an opinion,

but to seek His presence and to pray for God’s direction in your life.
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JENKINS CUMBERLAND PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH
FOR THE GLORY OF GOD THE FATHER, SON, AND HOLY SPIRIT

P.O. Box 518
Nolensville, TN  37135
Phone 776-2339 
Fax 776-3520 

www.jenkinscp.org
E-MAIL: Church: jenkinscp@yahoo.com

Pastor: lguin43@hotmail.com

June 2005 Newsletter
WORSHIP SERVICES: 8 &
10:15 a.m.

SUNDAY SCHOOL: 9 a.m.

COMMUNION SUNDAY
June 5th, both worship services.

COMMITTEE MEETINGS  &
SESSION MEETING
Christian Education  
Building & Grounds  
Evangelism & Mission Education
Outreach
Session ON CALL FOR JUNE

May Attendance
4/2
4

5/0
1

5/0
8

5/1
5

5/2
2

Sunday
School

77 77 58 76 72

8:00
A.M.

68 62 52 55 47

10:15
A.M.

73 84 110 87 74

Offerings in May
  Regular

Offerin
g

Special
Offering

Building
Fund

4/24 2700.15 1950.00* 274.00
   84.00**

5/01 3364.86 300.00* 265.
00

1121,00**
5/08 2580.00 272.60** 395.00
5/15 2922.00 533.24** 309.00
5/22 2901.75 52.00** 170.00

Budget
/Week

3532.00 472.00

Praise God for your faithfulness in
attendance and giving.

    *Stained Glass
**B-B-Q

 
 

 
 

From the Pastor’s keyboard:
What can one say when we are enjoying such a beautiful, pleasant

day as today is?  Will any words add to the beauty and peacefulness that
surrounds  us?   Maybe not,  but  preachers  being preachers  and  so  often
believing that something must be said plus knowing who is responsible for
this  day,  I  will  gladly  and  boldly  say,  “GOD IS  GOOD.’  And  more
personally, ‘HE IS SO GOOD TO ME.’  ‘PRAISE HIS NAME.’

School  is  out,  Bible  School  is  just  around  the  corner,  General
Assembly of the Cumberland Presbyterian Church will meet in Franklin at
the Cool Springs Marriott in late June, church camps are fast approaching,
recent  graduates  are  making plans  for  their  future,  the  work  of  God’s
kingdom goes on.  What a time in which to live!  Yes, there is some bad
that goes on.  Satan has not yet accepted his defeat, but it is real.  

Jesus won.  He arose from the grave, victorious over sin and death.
And He lives!  Hallelujah!  GOD IS GOOD.

HOST AT GENERAL ASSEMBLY:
Jenkins Church members have been invited to serve as host at the

HOSPITALITY TABLE during General Assembly.
We anticipate that we will need at least four people at the table on

Sunday,  June  26th,  between  2:00  p.m.  and  4:00  p.m.  to  welcome
commissioners and guest, some who will be first time visitors to Franklin
and Nashville.  And that is only the beginning.  We will need to have at
least two people present each day through Thursday, June 30th.

Who is willing to be of service in this area?  A signup sheet on a
clipboard will be passed around the next two Sunday’s.  Get your name on
the list early.

HOSTING THE MODERATORS RECEPTION
On Monday evening, June 27th, Jenkins Church will have the honor

of hosting the reception for the outgoing and the newly elected moderators
of General Assembly in our gymnasium.  

Nancy Suddarth is in charge of the food for that event.  Carole and
Elizabeth  Guin  will  decorate  the  gymnasium.  Additional  help  will  be
needed to assist Nancy in preparing some of the food.  We will also need
help with parking cars, welcoming people to our facility, giving directions,
etc. Hope you can be present to assist.
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HOSTING THE MODERATOR’S

RECEPTION
The  Moderator’s  reception  at  Jenkins  will  be

partially catered by Mrs. Goins.  She will  do three  meat
hors d’oeuvres, fruit tray, vegetable tray, cheese ball with
crackers and punch for 600 people.  I wanted the church to
be responsible for part of the food so we will be preparing
all  of  the  sweets  and  some more hor  d’oeuvres.   Some
things will be bought at Sams.

Many  of  you  have  responded  by  allowing  the
church to use your serving dishes.  Please put them in a box
with your name on the dishes and on the box and have them
in the kitchen by Sunday, June 26th.

The following things will need to be done.  June
26th,  Sunday  afternoon-set  up  serving tables,  get  serving
dishes  ready,  clean  kitchen,  tablecloths  on  tables,  some
chairs placed in small circles.

June 27th, Monday morning – Prepare some of the
food, set out plates, napkins, cups and forks.  Clean punch
bowls, decorate tables with candles and fresh flowers and
decorate various places in the room with real or artificial
plants and small artificial trees.  If you have access to any
of these plants or trees and you can let us use them, please
let me know.

June  27th,  Monday  night  –  Preparing  trays,
replacing  empty  food  trays,  punch  servers,  keeping  the
punch  bowl  filled,  collecting  dirty  eating  utensils,  dish
washers and dryers, keeping the trash emptied.

If you can help with any of these jobs on any of
these days for as much time as you can, please let me know.
There will be a meeting Sunday, June 12th at 10:00 a.m. in
the  kitchen  to  answer  any  questions.   Thanks!   Nancy
Suddarth @ 833-6429 or sn4969@juno.com.

JENKINS MOTHER’S DAY OUT
We have just  completed the  17th year of  Jenkins

Mother’s Day Out, serving families in the community who
have young children.   In June,  we will  begin a  summer
session,  Tuesdays and Thursdays,  June 14th through July
21st.   At  the  end  of  this  summer,  Melanie  Staudt,  our
director,  will  be  leaving  her  position  to  make  a  career
change.   Melanie  began  this  program and  served  as  its
director for all  17 years.  Under her direction, MDO has
grown from two classes to five, with a waiting list and has
added  a  summer  session.   We  at  Jenkins  are  so  very
thankful  for  all  the  effort  and  time  that  Melanie  has
invested in Mothers’ Day Out, and pray for God’s blessings
for her future.

When  the  program  re-opens  for  the  2005-2006
school year in September, our new director will be Kristie
McArthur.  Kristie is a member of Jenkins Church and has
taught in Sunday School and Vacation Bible School.  She is
married to Tommy and has two children, Allie and Collin.
We ask God to bless Kristie in her new position.

  
JENKINS C. P. YOUTH

 Jr. High and Sr. High
Thursday, June 2nd – Nashville Shores

Meet @ church @ 9:00 a.m.
Bring $19.95 & money for lunch
If we have 10 or more, the price drops by $5.00
Per youth.  So, invite your friends!

FUNDRAISING FOR MISSION TRIP:
We only have a little to go to have our goal!  In

order  to  complete  our  fundraising efforts,  the  youth  will
host a free will offering breakfast on Sunday morning, June
19th.  The breakfast will begin at 8:00 a.m. and conclude
serving at 9:30 a.m.  You can come and eat before Sunday
School or  grab it  to go and enjoy in your class!  Please
come out and treat Dad to a wonderful breakfast!

 Camp Dates 2005
The church pays ½ of all camp fees.
Sr. High Synodic Camp (those entering 10, 11, 12 and
college freshmen)  Cost is $135.00

June 5th thru June 10th 

 Jr. High (those entering 7, 8 and 9 grade)    
June 12tthru June 17th

Junior (those entering 4, 5 and 6 grade)
June 19th thru June 24th

Cost of Jr. High and Junior  camps are $130.00 before May
31st with pre-registration form and $150.00 if registered
after May 31st.
This year’s theme:  “God’s Calling”

For camp registration forms, flyers, etc., come by
the church office or see Susan Groce or Elizabeth Guin.

CUMBERLAND PRESBYTERIAN
YOUTH CONFERENCE

“The Juggling Act”
CPYC  is  a  conference  for  young  people  who  have
completed the 9th, 10th, 11th or 12th grades in the 2004/2005
school year.  Adults (21 years of age or older) who work
with youth are also invited to attend.  The conference will
be July 10-15,  2005 at  NaCoMe Conference Center  near
Centerville, TN.  If you do plan to attend (and I hope you
do!), please complete the Registration Form and the Health
Form  and  send  them  along  with  the  conference  fee  of
$295.00  to  CPYC, 1978 Union  Avenue,  Memphis,  TN.,
38104 no later than June 22, 2005.  No registration can be
accepted  that  is  postmarked after  that  date.   See  Susan
Groce if you want to register.
 

 



JUNE  BIRTHDAYS
Happy June Birthdays to:   Kerry Mattox, Sr., Joy

Wilker and Lauren Rippy on the 1st; Kathleen Waggoner on
the 3rd; Chris Eckert on the 4th; Wesley Wade Coates, Jackie
Fuqua and J. T. Strasser on the 5th; Dalton Seat and Gavin
Michael  Rosenblatt  on  the  7th;  Bette  Mosley on  the  8th;
Katherine Wilker, Elizabeth  Wilker and auren Wilker on
the 11th; Julie Bomar, and Savannah Ball on the 12th; Karen
Miles and Rose Tidwell on the 14th; Cyndi Rose on the 17th;
Leanne  Ott  and  Amber  Campbell  on  the  18th;  Rusty
Hawkins and Randy Rippetoe on the 19th; Jessica Haywood,
Debra Eckert and Kate Mosley on the 20th; Tyler Hardy on
the 21st;  Pete Mosley on the 25th;  James Sharpton on the
26th; Bobbye Vaughan on the 27th; Teresa Justis on the 28th;
Jim Baker and Jim Hooper on the 29th.  

JUNE WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES
Happy June  Anniversaries  to:   Gene  and  Dot

Samples on the 2nd; Chris and Debra Eckert on the 4th; Bill
Martin on the 6th;  Jim and Pam Baker on the 8th;  Ed and
Rowena Stokowski on the 9th;  Randy and Laura Rippetoe
on the 11th; Bill and Mary Beth Roland on the 14th; Charles
and Joyce Thomas on the 15th;  Hank and Martha Sweetman
on the 17th; Jeremy and Amy Murphy on the 21st; Eric and
Kate Oaks on the 22nd; Pete and Teresa Francescon on the
25th; Steve and Susan Dornan on the 26th.    

If your name is not on our birthday or anniversary
list  or if we have printed an error, please call the church
office at 776-2339 and let us know.

 MISSIONS  MARKETPLACE  FLEA
MARKET – SATURDAY, JUNE 4TH 

@ 8:00 A.M. – 2:00 P.M.
Free  Admission***Door  Prizes  Every
Hour***Something For Everyone !! 
 Bring a friend and join us for a day of great bargins,
food and fun as we raise funds to help children in need.
Come early for great selection and a tasty breakfast and stay
for lunch when we serve grilled hamburgers and hot dogs,
ice cream, baked goods and lots of goodies!

We have a wide variety of items for sale including
jewelry,  embroidery,  crafts,  clothing,  housewares,  Avon,
Homemade Gourmet, Home Décor!  Don’t forget to shop at
our church Missions Outreach booth where we keep 100%
of the money for items sold.

Our goal is  to  raise  enough money to operations
fortwo children with facial deformities through Operation
Smile  AND  to  support  local  children  in  need  in  our
community.  Won’t you help?  Here’s how you can:  (1)
Donate  a  few dollars  to  this  outreach  project;  (2)  Bring
baked goods or other items to sell in our church booth; (3)
Come to Missions Marketplace on the 4th!     Call Sonya
Haywood @ 371-3202 or Rebecca Fielder @ 776-3203.

CONDOLENCES
We  at  Jenkins  Church  extend  our  Christian

sympathy and condolences to those who have lost  loved
ones: 

To  the  family  of  Flora  Prince,  aunt   of  Linda
McWilliams. The burial was in Waynesboro, TN.

To the family of Sallye Bohanan who went to be
with our Loard on Monday morning, May 23rd.  A memorial
service will be held at 10:00 a.m. on June 11th @ Belmont
Church on 16th Ave.  Sally was the mother of Phyllis (Kerry
Sr.); grandmother of Kerry and Jessica Mattox and wife of
George Bohanan.

CONGRATULATIONS
Congratulations and warm wishes to parents Amber

and  Kevin,  along  with  sisters  Kiera  and  Kellie,  in
welcoming the  new addition to their  family.  Alexandria
Jade Roark arrived May 6th weighing 6 lbs. 4 ozs., and 18”
long.  Proud grandparents are Greg and Kim Glasscock.

  NOTES OF THANKS:
 Many, many thanks to all of you who participated

in the beautiful reception for me on May 15th.  I was truly
surprised.  It was all a bit overwhelming, but I truly loved
every minute.  So many wonderful people have come into
my life  through my association with Jenkins CP and the
MDO program.  It was a special gift to have so many of you
gathered in the gym where it all began.  I would like you to
know that  the program was an answer to  a  stay-at-home
Mom’s  prayer  that  God  use  me  somehow.   I  never
anticipated the length of the commitment nor the depth of
the ministry that came with His response.  I have been so
richly blessed.  Thank you so much for all your gifts, for all
your words of appreciation and encouragement, and for the
abundant love you have showered on me.

MELANIE STAUDT

D’s Delight (Steve & Susan Dornan) would like to
say a BIG Thank You to David & Linda McWilliams for all
their help on Thursday afternoon, ALL day Friday and All
day Saturday.  Also, a  BIG Thank You to John Post  for
helping us ALL day Saturday.  God’s Blessings and good
friends made this all possible!

Many thanks, Steve & Susan Dornan

I would like to say “Thanks” to all who participated in
helping with the 25th ANNUAL BAR-B-QUE at Jenkins Church;
making it probably the Best Ever to Date. A special thanks to my
faithful “Kitchen Committee” who not only worked almost all day
but  also  helped  in  preparing  food/baked  goods,  serving  and
cleaning up.  To Jackie Fuqua & Sherry Windrow for their hard
work in promoting the event and getting all the neat “stuff” for the
S.A.  It was a day of Good Food, Fellowship & Fun with Great
Music.   We  are  blessed  to  have  the  talented  hard  working
members and friends that always pull together to get the job done.
The profit is over $9,300.00 for the Building Fund!

Thank-you ** Steve Allemore



Mark Your Calendars!

2005 Vacation Bible School – Monday,
June 6 – Friday, June 10th
 “Serengeti  Trek-----Where  Kids  are  Wild  about
God!”  Adult  “volunteers” needed to  teach and/or
team guides to lead kids from one station to another.
If you are willing to help, contact Kim Hardison @
941-1248.

CPWM Monthly Meeting
Wednesday, June 1st, 7:00 p.m. – Grab a friend and bring
her with you! 

Retirees’ Outing
Wednesday, June 8thth.  Call Kathleen Waggoner for
details.

Men’s Fellowship Breakfast
Will  met  at  7:00  a.m.  on  June  11th the  second
Saturday this month.  Members from the Lions Club
will be joining us.  Everyone Welcome!

 

Jenkins C.P. Church
Larry Guin, Pastor
2501 York Rd., P. O. Box 518
Nolensville, TN  37135

Return Service Requested

EARLY WORSHIP AT 8:00 A.M.
SUNDAY SCHOOL STARTS AT 9:00 A.M.
MORNING WORSHIP AT 10:15 A.M. 
HOPE TO SEE YOU HERE!!

We are having a garage/yard sale at the church
June 24 and 25th to benefit the Columbia Mission Trip in
September.  Anyone wishing to donate items to the sale
plese contact Sam Suddarth, Tracy or Kelli Spicer if you
need something picked up.  The cost of the mission trip
will  be  around  $3,000.00,  so  any  help  will  be
appreciated.

Building Sunday School Classes
 One of the best ways to increase membership and
fellowship in a church is to build up the adult  Sunday
School  classes.   Are you interested  in  finding ways to
strengthen  your Sunday School class?  In making it more
welcoming and inviting to  visitors?   In  starting a  new
Sunday School class?  Join us on Wednesday evening,
June  15th at  6:00  p.m. as  Rev. Joe  Vickers  shares  his
methods  for  building Sunday School  classes.   A  light
dinner will be served at 5:30 p.m.  Contact Larry Guin,
Pete Francescon or Julie Bomar for more information.
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